
      MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

January 16th, 2018

Convene: 1:30 pm







Adjourn: 2:00 pm
Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of November and December 2017, Minutes: Mr. Smith made a motion to approve the November and December minutes for 2017.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported the agency has spent 46.75% of the fiscal year budget.  
The Business Enterprise Program is over percentage due to vendor sick/vacation payouts and equipment that will be moved to assets.  Prevention of Blindness is at full staff, therefore the percentage is up in this area.  Dr. Johnson commented this line will now be over 200%.  Mr. Sims confirmed.  The Children Services is high due to cost of necessary equipment for the program.  

Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the November and December financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby stated our budget presentation with the House Ways and Means subcommittee was rescheduled for January 17th at 11:00 am.  The Governor’s proposed budget includes our request for an additional $25,000 for our Children’s Services program.  

Kyle Walker has been receiving recognition for our STEM program from last summer and other states are requesting information about the program.  

Mr. Walker said SCCB will be hosting NASA for another STEM week this summer.  Michigan Blind is copying the program and NASA will be visiting Michigan to hold a STEM week. 
Rhonda Thompson reported the Braille Challenge will take place on February 1st, 2018.  We are expecting fifty plus children to participate.  Parents will remain on campus for informational sessions.  Teachers and parents will learn about the summer teen program, the internship program and will participate in a low vision aids presentation.  There will be hands on experimenting with the aids and the parents will be shown how to construct a sensory board for their child.   There will be a Counselor Corner set up so parents and teachers can ask specific questions of the children’s counselors.  Activities for the students will be available and after lunch there will be awards and door prizes.  

Dr. Johnson asked what time the awards ceremony would be held.  Ms. Thompson responded tentatively around 2:15 pm.  The students who participate will be from the first grade to transition age.  

The Legislative Breakfast is on Thursday, February 1st from 8:00am to 10:00am in room 112 of the Blatt Building on the corner of Assembly and Pendleton Streets.     
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: Mr. Walker stated that in the last meeting the rebranding of the Rehabilitation Center was discussed to focus more on employment.  
Below are the names that have been suggested by staff at the center:
Ellen Beach Mack Rehabilitation Center for Employment and Independence

Ellen Beach Mack Center for Rehabilitation and Employment
Mr. Kirby and Mr. Walker stated the word Rehabilitation should remain in the name, because the majority of our funding is received from the Rehabilitation Services Administration.  

Ms. Roberson stated the new name will leave it open to offering services to consumers in other programs if funding is received in the future.  

Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the staff recommendation of “Ellen Beach Mack Rehabilitation Center for Employment and Independence”.  

Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Mr. Kirby stated we serve children in various programs, but Older Blind services are limited to our Older Blind Grant and the Rocky Bottom Camp experience.  Many older blind would benefit from services at the Center.  We provide services now, but are limited to using outliers across the state and funding is limited.   
Public Comment: Joe Urbanek asked if consumers have access to Wi-Fi, after class, in their dorm rooms.  Mr. Breece said “no”.
Board Meetings: February 20th, March 20th, April 17th, May 15th, and June 19th 

The Foundation for the South Carolina Commission for the Blind will hold a meeting at SCCB following the Legislative Breakfast on February 1st.  

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  
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